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ERGEG Consultation – Calculation of available capacities: understanding and issues 
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10 August 2007
The Association welcomes the opportunity to provide comments on this public consultation document. We note this document is very detailed in nature and we do not aim to provide comments on all the questions raised. Rather we generally offer support for greater transparency and standardisation of capacity information in support of efficient markets and development of competition across the EU. 
The Association of Electricity Producers (AEP) is the UK trade association representing electricity generators.  It has some 90 members ranging from small firms to large, well-known PLCs.  Between them they represent at least 90 per cent of the transmission connected generating capacity and they embrace nearly every generating technology used in the UK.  

The Association notes the requirements of the Gas Regulation (1775/2005/EC) and the requirements to publish available, nominated and booked capacities on a regularly updated basis, we also note the findings of the recently published ERGEG monitoring report on compliance with these transparency requirements. We agree that there is inconsistent implementation of the guidelines and that overall compliance is unsatisfactory. We are therefore supportive of ERGEG initiatives to progress understanding of the issues relating to the determination of available capacities and to seek more consistency in approach. 
The Association understands that the methodologies and supply / demand scenarios used to determine capacities of meshed systems will affect the capacity that is determined. We also understand that such calculations are complex and whilst more transparency of the calculation process may be desirable it may not always be practical, given the detailed level of knowledge required. That said we consider that a more consistent approach to the calculation of capacity across Member States and greater transparency of the determined capacity would help to support further integration of markets and support competition across the EU. Clearly this is particularly important at interconnection points. We would hope that a consistent approach can be achieved by defining guidelines for the calculation of capacity rather than direct regulation of the methodologies, and scenarios. We would therefore support an approach where the NRA investigates when a capacity request has been refused or a complaint has been made. On a practical point consideration will need to be given to the transition from existing methodologies for capacity calculations to those consistent with any new guidelines.     
It will also be vitally important to ensure that the commercial arrangements are consistent with the determination of physical available capacity across the EU that may be an outcome of this process. In the UK the regime of baselines determined in the periodic price control for the national gas transmission system owner / operator coupled with an incentive regime effectively defines the capacity that is made available. These numbers are agreed by a process of analysis and negotiation between National Grid and Ofgem, yet for those outside of this it is not possible to know whether this regime actually makes available to the market all physically available capacity over all relevant timescales. 
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